
Statement of Reason 

To improve parking availability for residents within the GE Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ), 

we are proposing the removal of the existing 1-hour limited waiting bays. This change is 

intended to prioritise residential parking and aid robust enforcement. 

Additionally, we are proposing the installation of double yellow lines in The Shaftesburys in 

response to ongoing issues with vehicles obstructing the carriageway. These obstructions 

have hindered access for motorists, and other essential traffic. Maintaining clear and safe 

access is critical, and the introduction of double yellow lines will help ensure the road 

remains unobstructed at all times. 

 


